
Stark County Board Meeting Minutes

July 9th, 2019

The Stark County Board met in the Courthouse for the July 9th Board Meeting at 7 pm. Chairman Curry called the meeting to order.  Roll call shows Howes, Newton, Eberle, Loane, Nowlan, Shipp, Bush and Curry present.  Chairman Curry established that a quorum was present and Mr. Newton led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Mr. Curry amended the agenda to include a presentation from Mat Schneppel of the Henry County OEM. A motion was made by Mrs. Bush and seconded by Mrs. Shipp to approve the amended agenda with all present voting aye, motion carried.

There was no public comment.

A motion was made by Mr. Nowlan and seconded by Mr. Loane to approve the June 11th, 2019 meeting minutes with all present voting aye, motion carried.  A motion was made by Mrs. Shipp and seconded by Mr. Howes to approve the June 18th special meeting minutes with all present voting aye, motion carried. 

Committee Reports

Police-None

Legislative/Economic Development-Mr. Howes reported he will be going to a meeting on economic development later in the month. Sheriff Sloan informed the board of a grant meeting to be held on June 16th.  Mr. Howes brought up the possibility of setting up some type of foundation in case the county was ever bequeathed any money.  Stark County will be featured in a commercial promoting area businesses. 

Health Board-None

Judicial-none

Building/Grounds-Chairman Curry reported that the recently planted trees are doing well except one that will need to be staked. 

Road/Bridge-Mr. Nowlan reported on the remaining mold remediation that needs to take place and the possible relocation of the staff during this process.  He also suggested starting a summer employment program to alleviate some of the menial tasks.  This will free up the guys to do more of the important work on the roads.  Talk then turned to a discussion of the current opening for a County Engineer and whether to make the position full or part-time. There were some discrepancies how the salary would be reimbursed for a full-time engineer and if a contract needs to be the full six years.  MFT fund administration paid by the townships was also discussed and how high we are compared to other counties. 

Building Compliance Sub-Committee-Howes/Eberle-Referenced the meeting on June 16th. 

Policy & Procedure Sub-Committee-Shipp/Bush-Mrs. Shipp sent out sections of the new handbook for the board to review and discuss.  Mrs. Shipp said the new handbook is essentially an enhancement of the current handbook.  Mrs. Bush informed the board she is working on a job description template as well. Mr. Loane had a question about adding direct deposit. The Treasurer is looking at a new software program which will include direct deposit.  Mrs. Eberle had concerns about the medical marijuana section.  Mrs. Shipp offered to look into rewording this section.  Chairman Curry encouraged the board to contact Mrs. Shipp if they had any more concerns before the next board meeting.  Mrs. Eberle asked if this new handbook also applied to the Sheriff's Department.  Mrs. Shipp noted the Sheriff's Department has their own policy through Lexipol. Mrs. Shipp will be meeting with the Sheriff on how to incorporate that into the countywide handbook.  Lastly, the board thanked Mrs. Shipp for all her work on the handbook.

Finance-A motion was made by Mrs. Shipp and seconded by Mr. Loane to approve the payment of the bills with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Finance Report

Real estate tax distributions have been mailed.  The distribution was just under 6.7 million dollars.  Sheriff's Department salaries are over budget due to holidays, overtime and vacations.  Mrs. Shipp asked for an update on GATA grants.  Treasurer Leezer responded that she will begin working on that upon completion of property tax disbursements.  She will also need some guidance from Gata, as she is missing some information on all the grants they provide.  Mrs. Shipp was concerned with this process and all the potential money being left on the table and offered her assistance.

Sheriff's Report

The Sheriff invited the board to National Night Out on August 1st at the park in Bradford.

New Business

County Clerk Hollis asked for board approval to relocate the West Toulon Polling Place.  The Toulon Public Library has offered the use of their 100 percent ADA compliant facility as the West Toulon Polling Place. A motion was made by Mr. Nowlan with a second by Mrs. Shipp to approve the relocation with all present voting aye, motion carried.

A resolution was presented to maintain the confidentiality of closed session minutes. Mr. Loane informed the board that he met with the States Attorney and both suggest prior closed meeting minutes remain sealed. A motion was made by Mrs. Shipp with a second by Mrs. Bush to approve the resolution with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Other Business

Mrs. Bush expressed a wish for iPads for all the board members to alleviate the paper waste & postage fees.  The construction of a new building for the County Clerk & Circuit Clerk offices, a potential new 3 county consolidated jail and the renovation of the Highway Department building was also suggested if monies become available.

Chairman Curry informed the board of a seminar on potential revenue from the legalization of cannabis to be held on August 1st.  The seminar is free of charge for county board members.  Supervisor of Assessments Renee Johnson will also be attending.

Henry County OEM director Mat Schnepple updated the board on the Disaster Recovery and Redevelopment Plan and the Illinois Capability and THIRA Tool Report. He also informed the board that Gov. Pritzker commended both Henry and Stark Counties on their EMA intergovernmental agreement. The RRR full-scale operation was held on April 27th & 28th.

At 8:40 pm a motion was made by Mrs. Shipp and seconded by Mrs. Bush to adjourn the meeting with all present voting aye, meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted

Heather L. Hollis

Stark County Clerk
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